Meeting: Llanbister Community Council Meeting 
Date: Wednesday 17th May 2017
Time: 7.30 
Venue: Llanbister Community Hall

Apologies: None 
Members Present: Darren Rogers Chair, Ray Lewis, Wayne Bowen, Janet Thomas, Marc Williams, Gwyn Morgan, Geoff Morgan, Cllr Rachel Powell, Gail Bennett Clerk and Lisbeth Bowen Clerk,
Joni Hughes, Pauline Chapman-Young PAVO (present for part of meeting)
Declaration of Interest: None

Minutes of the Last Meeting - 


The Minutes of the meeting held on 8th March 2017 were confirmed and signed as a correct record. 
Matters Arising from Minutes
1. Llanbister Phone Box – No Further information. Clerk to ask Steve Thomas to come out and look at the electric.  

2. RES update - Two Representative are needed to go on the application panel Janet Thomas expressed an interest in attending and Darren Rogers happy to continue attending as second representative. Two year term Darren Rogers and Janet Thomas Proposed by Marc Williams and seconded by Geoff Morgan. 
3. Clerk Role - Interview were held on Monday 8th May 2017 and Gail Bennett was appointed as the new Clerk to Council.
4. Swimming Pool - Update from Joni Hughes.  Pauline Chapman-Young attending meeting from PAVO, she confirmed her attendance of the meeting was to discuss/help with any information with regards to the Swimming Pool and Capital Asset transfer. Joni provided an overview of the situation to date.  Discussion was held to the possible future use of the building.  Gwyn Morgan expressed people of Parish should have a say to future use of the building.  Joni to set up Community Consultation as the next step. It has gone through to first panel who are favourable.  Business case (removing asbestos) required to be completed within 3 months. Possibility of £30,000 available (over 2 years) and this could be match funded.  
5. Elections - Llanbister Community Council was contested and went to Election, Wayne Bowen, Ray Lewis, Geoff Morgan, Gwyn Morgan, Darren Rogers, Janet Thomas and Marc Williams were elected in at the new Councillors for Llanbister community council. 
6. Defibulator - Email has been received explaining that My Cariad are offering Grants towards community's getting defibulator’s.  
Planning

P/2017/0460 - for Full: Erection of a cattle shed at Cnwch Llanbister Road Llandrindod Wells Powys. It was Proposed by Wayne Bowen and seconded by Geoff Morgan to support this planning applications, all Councillors were in agreement stating that it is supporting the young farmers in the area. 

Pre-application consultation for erection of a free range poultry unit and associated works at the Rhosgrug. It was proposed by Wayne Bowen and seconded by Geoff Morgan and agreed by all councillors to support this planning application and the local families in our area. 

Correspondence

Finance
Bank  Accounts

Saving Account as of 5th April 2017                               £1072.24

Balance at 5th April 2017                                         £3,888.15

100380 N Parker Grass Cutting £50.00

100381 J Kemp Web site rental £50.00

£200.00 of the above balance relates to the Grant received for the Website. 

Any other Business

End of Year accounts 

It was agreed by all Councillors and signed by the Chair Darren Rogers that the accounts were accurate. 

Insurance renewal

A renewal price of £427.29 was sent by AON for 17/18 Insurance. It was agreed that Clerk is to ask AON if they can reduce this cost or fix it for two year. 

Play Area

It was reported that there is broken equipment in Llanbister play area. Clerk is to write to Powys informing them of this.  

Darren Rogers thank all Councillors that have stepped down for there hard work and support they have given over the year. Clerk is to write to them thanking them. 

An email has also been received by Cllr Brunt thanking the Council for their support over the last 14 years and informing them on his decision to retire. Clerk responded to the email thanking him of his work and support for Llanbister Council and community. 

Rachel Powell was welcomed to Llanbister Community Council as the new County Councillor and wished all the best in her new role. 

A new mandatory needs to be completed by all the Community Councillors to be able to sign the cheques. Clerk and Councillor’s to arrange for this to be completed and taking in to HSBC.  

Date of the next meeting:

Wednesday 12th July 2017, 7.30 Llanbister Community Hall 

Meeting Closed 09.45
